

Universal Academy

4612 Lonyo • Detroit, MI 48210 • Tel: (313) 581-5006 • Fax: (313) 581-5514

May 20, 2005

Dr. S. Yvette Jenkins
Oakland University Office of
Public School Academies & Urban Partnerships
School of Education & Human Services
410D Pawley Hall
Rochester MI 48309

Dear Dr. Jenkins,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Universal Academy, I submitted a charter application to your office on June 30, 2004 for consideration by Oakland University. It is our Board's hope that our Academy's application will be accepted.

This communication serves as written notification of the unequivocal desire and intention of the Board of Directors of Universal Academy to have our Academy become authorized by Oakland University, pending approval of our application by the Oakland University

Board of Trustees.

Please note that our current charter contract expired on June 30, 2003. We continue to operate the Academy until further notice from the authorizer depending on what is decided by the Detroit Public Schools towards its charters. I look forward to hearing from you prior to June 30, 2005.

Thank you for your consideration of our application.

Sincerely,

Ramez Ibrahim

Ramez brahim

President